30th May 2011

Ms. Deirdre Keyes Education Officer County Dublin VEC 1 Tuansgate Belgard Square East Tallaght Dublin 24

Our Ref:

27837

RE:

<u>Lucan Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council</u> held on 24th May 2011

Dear Ms. Keyes,

At the meeting of the Lucan Area Committee held on the 24th May 2011 the following motion was passed by the Members of the Area Committee:

"That this Committee welcomes the appointment of a Design Team for the Extension Project for Lucan Community College, recognises the importance and urgency of the project for the College, in terms of providing additional student accommodation and upgraded special rooms and other infrastructure, and requests the Manager to write to the Chief Executive Officer, County Dublin VEC, urging that every possible effort be made to have the project completed and fitted out in time for the start of the 2012-2013 School Year."

I would be obliged for your comment and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,

Edel Colgan Senior Staff Officer

Coiste Gairmoideachais Chontae Átha Cliath County Dublin Vocational Education Committee

I Geata Thuain, Cearnóg Belgard Thoir, Tamhlacht, Baile Átha Cliath 24. Guthán (01) 4529600 • Facs: (01) 4515196 ríomhphost: túslitir.sloinne@codubvec.ie nó info@codubvec.ie suíomh Idirlíon: www.codubvec.ie



I Tuansgate, Belgard Square East, Tallaght, Dublin 24. Telephone: (01) 4529600 * Fax: (01) 4515196 e-mail: initial.surname@codubvec.ie ox info@codubvec.ie website: www.codubvec.ie

Ref: PMcE/CH

Ms. Edel Colgan Senior Staff Officer South Dublin County Council County Hall Tallaght Dublin 24

01st December, 2011

PLANNING DEPARTMEN 0 5 DEC 2011

Re: Lucan Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council 24th May 2011 – Ref: 27837

Dear Ms. Colgan,

I refer to your letter of 02nd November and previous correspondence concerning the above. I apologise for the delay in responding which is due to an oversight.

As you are aware the design team is in place and work is on-going in bringing the matter to Stage 1 of the Department of Education and Skills building process.

While the Committee is treating the project as a priority it would be unrealistic to expect its completion by September 2012.

Yours sincerely,

Paul McEvoy

Head of Organisation Services